

WILDERNESS PRODUCT – MARCH 2025

NAMIBIA NEWS & UPDATES

GENERAL UPDATE

Wilderness Serra Cafema temporarily closed after heavy rainfall

The Kunene River has risen significantly after above average rainfall, temporarily impacting operations at Wilderness Serra Cafema. As a result, the camp will remain closed while water levels subside and our team undertakes necessary repairs. Water levels are expected to drop in the coming days, and repairs will begin as soon as possible.

07 April update:

Wilderness Namibia Operations have conducted a review of the situation on the ground, and as a precautionary measure, it has been determined that Wilderness Serra Cafema will remain closed for an extended period of 12 April to 30 April 2025 (inclusive), to ensure guests' safety and comfort.

Travel Designers have been in contact with affected bookings, and are working to find suitable alternatives to ensure guest experience is not compromised.

Boating activities are suspended until further notice due to high water levels and strong currents. We will send an update once service resumes.



Wilderness Hoanib Skeleton Coast Camp – Coastal excursion update

Due to the Hoanib River waters reaching the floodplains, it is not possible to drive to the coast. As a result, all guests participating in the coastal excursion will be flown both ways.

- The Hoanib Skeleton Coast Camp team will arrange flights for the excursion through Wilderness Air
- There is no additional cost for this change beyond the standard rate for guests staying on a 2-night basis
- This update will impact all bookings at Hoanib Skeleton Coast Camp, particularly guests on a 3-night stay, as the coastal excursion is included in their itinerary

We will provide further updates once driving access to the coast is possible.